Northeast OH MMRS

Meeting Minutes

December 2, 2011
Welcome by Ken Folsom at 1006 at LCEMA and around the room introductions were done with the following present;
Rebecca Hysing  Jared McQuiston  Heidi Scaife  Vince Gildone  Bob Magree  Justin Bechtel  Ken Folsom  Mike Warner  Karen Seidman  Laurel Turner  Tim Howson  Andrea Bishop  Beth Gatlin  Debbie Franley  Dawn Cole  Kathy Mills Janine Trottier  Tom Kelly Pat Cusick  Tammy Spencer  Jay Becker  Marek Owca  
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as amended.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee: Ken Folsom reposrted that Chief Warner has been appointed to fill the unexpired term of Vice Chair open due to Deborah Schroeder resignation.
Subcommitee Reports

Planning: No reports at this time.

Special Needs: Karen Seidman stated that the Leadership meeting will be held this week. A ½ day seminar, a panel type program designed to demonstrate the different paths that have been take in Functional Needs Sheltering. Save the date messages have gone out and feed back is positive. Registration information will go out soon.

Training / Education: Ken Folsom reported the committee will meet on December 9th to work on the annual conference.

Exercise: Pat Cusek reported on the exercise sub. Reports, each Health Department must complete their own report, some discussion followed.
Other: Beth Gatlin discussed with the body the D.E.A. Hospital / Ambulance drug restock issue. It will effect most ambulance and how they replace drugs. Some further information may follow via email through Ken.

County / Regional Reports:

Tom Kelly reported the After Action report is done for the first responder mass prophylaxis drill. Lorain will share this information.

EMAs will be ramping up for the 2012 PNPP Drill. Ashtabula County will include Functional Needs de-con in the drill for the first time.

Rebecca Hysing requesting on Jim Willson’s behalf that we get our first responder numbers into Jim ASAP.

Ken Folsom discussed with the body a $20,000 grant for his “animal” project. Ken is please with it.

Beth Gatlin and Andrea Bishop discussed with the body “Medical Conditions Plan”. This plan will include “altered” standards of care. We may be the first in the state to have this type of plan.

MARCS reprogramming and the templates are not ready yet so this is moving very slowly.

Statewide patient tracking meeting was held and the program is not ready to be pushed out yet. Cuyahoga will purchase 34 scanners and work continues at ImageTrend to revamp the website.

In 2012 we need to address a MARCS Radio drill, more overall drill coordination between agencies, and a master drill list needs to be developed.

Hospital Drill Involvement: If they are needed for a drill and are not participating, contact Andrea or Beth.

Tom Kelly discussed the issues of over activation of EOC’s during drills due to staffing and the cost of such staffing.

EAS Test is considered a success and a bigger future test is being worked on. The feeling in the room generally was that the test was not a success.
Good of the Order:

Next meeting is the 6th of January at Lake County EMA

Meeting adjourned @ 1100.

Respectfully submitted,

Vince Gildone

